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P.O. Box 996

Pleasantville, New Jersey 08232-0996

Dear Mr. Lefke:

The Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in
receipt of a request for administrative action to the Atlantic County District Solid Waste
Management Plan (County Plan) dated May 1, 2018. This request for admimstrative action to the
County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion to modify three (3) Egg Harbor Township owned
parcels of land along with the portions of a few roadways located adjacent and within the property
currently owned and operated by the Atlantic County Utilities Authority (ACUA), be given to the
ACUA and implemented without compensation to the Township.

In summary, the following parcels given to ACUA and the associated roadways that have been
vacated are included in the County Plan:

Lot 16 (5.61 acres) in Block 605 which is adjacent to Lot 17, 18 and 19.

Lot 18 (3.63 acres) in Block 703 which is adjacent to Lot 4 and Lot 6.

Lot 20 in Block 703.

Block 603, Lots 10 to 13; Block 604, Lots 1 & 2; Block 605, Lots 1 to 5, 16 to 19;
Block 606, Lots 1 & 2; and Block 607, Lots 5 to 8 would become Block 603, Lot
10.

Vacate Disston Street and portions of Pleasant, Summit and Risley Avenues.

The Township would also like to consolidate Lots 1 to 8, 18, 19, and 20 within Block 703, as
Block 703, Lot 1; and consolidate Lots 3, 4, 5, and 10.01 within Block 704, as Block 704, Lot 3.

The ACUA property within Block 704, Lots 6,7,8, and 9 will remain separate.




Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, change in lot and block designations at an existing solid
waste facility can be accomplished through an administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan
inclusion to modify ACUA’s lot and blocks and vacate roadways is hereby approved as an
administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(%).

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Joanne McClendon of my staff at
(609) 292-2125 or by e-mail at Joanne.mcclendon@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,
Edward A. Nieliwocki, Contract Administrator 3
Bureau of Planning and Licensing




